
 

                       ‘Where Learning is Fun’                        

  

 

 

 

 

 

19th November 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Friday 29th November 2024 – Christmas Lights and Shopping Evening 

This year, the Town Council will be closing the High Street at 2pm again but it seems that the 

parameters have been extended. The road will be closing at 2pm precisely from the crossroads 

at the bottom of the hill and the top of Station Road making our school inaccessible to vehicles.  

We have previously communicated that on this day we would close our school at 2pm to give 

parents and carers time to get off the High Street and affected roads before the road closes. 

However, after considering our options we will now be closing the school at 1.45pm. Hopefully, 

this will allow all children to get home safely and in plenty of time. 

Don’t forget if you are attending the Christmas Lights and Shopping Evening to visit our stall 

run by our wonderful PTA. If you can spare an hour and would like to volunteer please register 

here: volunteersignup.org/JP3LR 

  

Yours Sincerely  

 

Mrs Alison Pass 

Headteacher 

Wootton Bassett Infants’ School 
High Street 

Royal Wootton Bassett 

Wiltshire 

SN4 7BS 

Tel: 01793 852254 

Email: admin@woottonbassett-inf.wilts.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs Alison Pass 
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